

FROM THE EDITOR

Flying Field Update

The state has made two announcements with respect to Delaware State Parks:

- Paid park passes will be required starting Friday, May 8th.
 - Park passes can only be purchased online.
 - Those who purchase an annual pass before June 1 may place their receipt of purchase in the window of their vehicle to use state parks while waiting for the pass to arrive via mail.
- Those aged 13 or older are now required to bring a face mask with them to enter state parks, and should wear them when they cannot maintain social distancing from other visitors. Those who do not bring face masks when visiting these areas may be required to leave by officers or staff.
- The Porta-Potty at the field was removed a the request of the state park.

Club Meetings

- Due to the current State and Federal Covid-19 pandemic restrictions, in person club meetings are cancelled until further notice.
- As a test, our May General Membership Meeting will be held online on Saturday May 16th at 12:00 Noon, via Zoom Conferencing Chat, available via your PC/Laptop, Tablet or cellphone. A link for the meeting will be emailed to the membership a couple of days prior to the meeting.

Send Us Your Photos

All three of us here in the McClurg Hacienda are at high risk for contracting Covid-19. As a result we will not going to the field to fly and take pictures for a while. We are asking club members who are still flying to take photos of your fellow club members and their planes and send them to us. Photos of you and your new/favorite plane are welcome, as are work in progress photos, shots of your workshop, what ever you think would make for an interesting or just plain fun photo.

We request that you try to get close enough to your subject to fill the frame. It is very hard to use photos, especially from phones, where the subject is just a tiny fraction of the photo. When in doubt, send the photo to us. We will do what we can with it. We appreciate your help.

In This Issue

Since we had no recent photos from the field, we thought you might enjoy seeing some of the photos we've taken at the field over the last 10 years. These photos include not only everyday flying, but also shots taken at Warbirds Over Delaware, Helis over Delaware, the IMAC, and the Swap Meet. Look closely. You just might be in there somewhere. We hope you enjoy the photos.

10 YEARS IN PHOTOS













































































Glitch Busters

is a monthly publication of the Delaware R/C Club: <u>www.delawarerc.org</u>

President: Freddie Butts

Vice President: Greg Schock

Treasurer: Ron Becker **Secretary:** Tom DiCuirci

Security Officer: Mike Watson

Newsletter Editor-in-Chief: Roger McClurg
Newsletter Photo Editor: Scott McClurg

dadschock@msn.com ronfbecker@gmail.com tomdrcpilot@gmail.com mikewatson217@msn.com

fbuttsir@aol.com

roger@mcclurgstudios.com

scott@mcclurgstudios.com